
 

 

 
 
 
                   LYNDEBOROUGH  HERITAGE COMMISSION 
 
Friday, November 2, 2018, Tarbell Library 
 
Present: Jessie Salisbury, Stephanie Roper, Clayton Brown, Walter Holt 
Selectman Mark Chamberlain.  
 
7:00 p.m. Stephanie opened the meeting. 
Treasurer’s report: Balance on Sept. 30, $2838.06 
Minutes of Sept. 21 were approved by consensus. 
 
SHOW AND TELL 
Jessie displayed a piece of a clay pipe, found under Citizens’ Hall by 
workmen doing mold mitigation. Russ passed it to the Historical Society and 
it will be stored at the library. 
 
PROPOSED 2019 BUDGET 
The budget remains the same as last year, $1050, with the “Old House 
Project” line renamed “Town History Project.” It was approved by 
consensus. The Old House Project is on-going the history progresses slowly. 
 
GIFT FROM QUILTING GROUP 
The group regularly uses the Town Hall. Member Sally Curran spoke to 
Clayton about a thanks gift and suggested removable screens. Russ said the 
selectmen can accept the gift at a regular meeting and they would be 
delighted with screens. Clayton will talk with Sally and make the 
arrangements. 
 
STAGE FLOOR UPDATE 
The Center Hall stage was stripped of its gray linoleum, sanded, and the first 
coat of polyurethane applied on Oct. 31. Thompsons are doing the work.  
Clayton said, “something has to be done to keep the chairs from being 
stacked on it.” Jessie will mention it to Russ. 
Jessie had a picture of the old pine floor, finally revealed and gleaming. 
The Hall will be closed for the winter after Veterans’ Day. 
 
 



 

 

 
 
WOODWARD MONUMENT SIGN 
The sign has been received and Stephanie has painted the post. Road Agent 
Mark Chase has said it will be in placed “before the ground freezes.” The 
sign will be placed behind the chain fence to the left of the monument. 
 
CLARK POTTERY SIGN 
Word has been received from the sign painter that the sign has been 
completed and will be shipped. Stephanie will get the two needed posts. 
Whether it is set this fall will depend on weather and schedules. 
 
COMMON 
The new electric service box has been installed by Jasper Electric. It is 
located near the Christmas tree behind the World War I monument and is 
inconspicuous. The workmen were careful in their trench digging for the 
wires. The light for the flag was also repaired. When a car hit the pole on the 
edge of the Common, the electric box was dislodged. 
Otherwise, the common is set for winter. 
 
CENTER FLAGPOLE 
A complaint was received that the light is “inconsistent.” The selectmen will 
have it looked at. 
 
FLAGPOLE AT JOHNSON’S CORNER CEMETERY 
The long-planned flagpole was installed the first week of September, to the 
right on the entrance. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
There was none. The next meeting was tentatively set for January 18, 2019 
at the library. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
 
 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 


